

「でくべゅるらっぺつこれから」。
Minister of Health
Ministaat Aanniaqtailinirmut
Ministre de la Santé

April 22, 2022

Graham Steele
Information and Privacy Commissioner
Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner of Nunavut
PO Box 1000, Station 270
Iqaluit, Nunavut, X0A 0H0
Email: admin@atipp-nu.ca

RE: Privacy Breach Review Report 22-210-RR NUIPC file: 21-168

Dear Commissioner.

Thank you for your letter dated January 24, 2022, in which you provided recommendations regarding reviewing and revising the consent-to-disclosure forms.

With reference to our letter dated January 27, 2022, the Department of Health agrees with and accepts your recommendations pertaining to your review.

The Departments of Health and Family Services have created a working group that is currently meeting monthly to review the processes and the consent-to-disclosure forms. Together, we will review and update our consent-to-disclosure forms and address the items raised in the report.

We anticipate the updated forms will be readily available in all four official languages in the fall 2022.

Matna,

Hon. John Main Minister of Health

cc: Hon. Margaret Nakashuk, Minister of Family Services

Linnea Ingebrigtson, Deputy Minister of Health Yvonne Niego, Deputy Minister of Family Services

Murugesh Narayanan, ATIPP Coordinator, Department of Health